[image: image1.wmf] 
[image: image3.jpg]WESTERN
ILLINOIS
UNIVERSITY




[image: image2.wmf]
Newsletter
Serving the interest of the annuitants and survivors of Western Illinois University
 Spring 2015

	OFFICERS AND EXECUTIVE BOARD

2014- 2015
President


Marcia Lucas
Vice President

Jackie Thompson
Past President

  Sandra Nelson
Secretary 

 Jacqlin Richmond
Treasurer


Penelope Yunker

Directors


Frank Fulkerson
 
Candace McLaughlin

 
Deckle McLean

Foundation Chair


Michael Pledge

Legislative Chairs


Nick Pano


Charles Gilbert

Newsletter Editor

Gil Belles
Webmaster  


Dennis Werling

Membership Chairs 
Patricia Jones

Karen Helmers

Survivor Assistance Chair

Frances Hedblade

Social Chair


Charlene Callison

SUAAction Representative

Nick Pano

WIU Human Resources Representative


Bill Rupert
WIU-UPI Representative

John Miller

Springfield Liaison
 
Maurine Magliocco 

	Annual meeting and dinner is Tuesday, May 12, 2015 at
Wesley United Methodist Church.
Social hour from 5:30 to 6:00 pm (punch and appetizers)
Dinner served at 6:00 pm.
Menu:
Roast pork with chutney
Mashed potatoes and gravy
Green beans
Elegant green salad with candied walnuts
Hot rolls and honey butter
Assorted berries over pound cake topped with whipped cream
Iced tea, water, and coffee
Vegetarian option:
Vegetarian lasagna
Green beans
Elegant green salad with candied walnuts
Hot rolls and honey butter
Assorted berries over pound cake topped with whipped cream
Iced tea, water, and coffee
Cost: $16.00 per ticket
Send reservations, food choice, and check by Thursday, May 7, to:
Penny Yunker
1901 Riverview Drive
Macomb, IL. 61455
_______________________________________________________
SUAA ANNUAL MEETING AND DINNER RESERVATION FORM

Number Attending: ____________

Main Course Selection (Indicate number):

____________ Roast Pork               ___________ Vegetarian Lasagna




MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT
Marcia Lucas
      We hope you can join us for the Annual Dinner and Business Meeting of SUAA-WIU on Tuesday, May 12, at Wesley United Methodist Church in Macomb.  We are starting at 5:30 p.m. to provide an opportunity for you to enjoy a social half-hour conversation with some of your fellow SUAA attendees.  The dinner will be served at 6:00 with the program and business meeting following.

      The Annual Dinner will feature Bill Rupert, WIU Health Benefits, who will provide the latest update on those health insurance issues that may affect our members.  Nick Pano, our SUAA-WIU Legislative Co-Chair, will be our other featured speaker with an update on both the health insurance and pension reform lawsuits in which SUAA is currently an active participant.  Nick also will report on the latest legislative proposals that SUAA has been tracking.  Given the significance of these issues, questions and/or discussion will be encouraged.

      You may have received requests for donations to SUAAction and/or the SUAA Legal Fund.  They have distinctly different purposes. SUAAction supports candidates who share the views of the members of SUAA. Whereas, the SUAA Legal Fund was established several years ago to provide funding for legal action required to combat the health insurance and pension issues.   Neither SUAAction nor the SUAA Legal Fund receives money from the annual SUAA dues.

     The SURS Board of Trustees 2015 Election ballot and election materials arrived in our mailboxes recently.  We want our WIU voice heard, so please review the two candidates and vote on or before May 1, 2015.  Your vote for the selected candidate can be done by paper, phone, or online.

     Finally, I'd like to thank every member of our SUAA-WIU chapter for their support and I encourage you to stay involved in the activities of SUAA.  As we have seen this past year, working as a group gives us strength.

LEGISLATIVE UPDATE

Nick Pano

There were significant developments in two court cases involving state pension and health benefit issues during this past month. On March 12 the Illinois Supreme Court heard oral arguments concerning the challenge to the constitutionality of the so-called “pension reform” legislation (SB 1/PA98-0599) raised by a group of state employee and retiree organizations, including SUAA.  The attorneys for SUAA and its allies argued that the law in question violated the “plain meaning” and intent of the “pension protection clause” of the Illinois State Constitution and that the state’s fiscal problems that have been cited to justify this legislation resulted from the mismanagement of past governors and legislatures. Furthermore, our lawyers emphasized that the state had the ability through its tax and other powers to deal with the issues that had prompted the legislation that diminished our constitutionally guaranteed pension benefits. 

The attorneys for the state maintained that the financial crisis that confronts Illinois is of such a magnitude that it justifies invoking the inherent sovereign police powers of the state to protect welfare and safety of its residents. In defense of its position the state further observed that courts have in certain circumstances limited constitutional rights and protections.

Only the Republican justices on the Court posed questions during the hearing. And, although it appeared that they were sympathetic to arguments raised by our attorneys, it is risky to assume the Court’s decision will be favorable to us. In the event that the state would prevail, the case will be remanded to the Sangamon County Circuit to determine whether Illinois’ fiscal plight is of such magnitude as to warrant the waiving of the pension protection provisions of the state constitution. And, even should the state lose in litigation of this nature, it is highly probable that the General Assembly and Governor will be mounting new challenges to state employee pensions and benefits. In this connection, it is important to note that Governor Rauner’s proposed FY 16 budget foresees a $2.2 billion reduction in pension costs.

On April 1, SUAA and WE ARE ONE coalition lawyers presented oral arguments in the Sangamon County Circuit Court to reduce the exorbitant fees for legal services requested by attorneys representing various groups of state employees and retirees in the successful litigation that required the State of Illinois to stop collection of and to refund health insurance premiums that had been deducted from retirees checks. Judge Steven Nardulli who heard the case indicated he will announce his decision in this matter by April 15. Unlike the lawyers who are the subjects in this case, SUAA and WE ARE ONE attorneys were compensated from funds provided by their respective organizations. 


Governor Rauner, on March 27, signed legislation to close the $1.68 billion gap for the final months of the current (FY 15) fiscal year caused by the failure of General Assembly and Governor to approve an extension of the temporary state income tax that expired on December 31, 2014. The monies to balance the budget were obtained by raiding special state funds such as the Road Tax and Motor Fuels Funds and by requiring state agencies and state-supported entities to reduce their expenditures by 2.25 percent.   

Meanwhile, discussions involving representatives of the Governor’s Office and key legislators on the FY 16 budget are in progress. Based on information currently available, it appears there is a $6 billion “hole” in the Governor’s proposed budget. He proposes to address the shortfall by slashing state spending and appears to be steadfast in his opposition to any new taxes. Most reputable Illinois think tanks and specialists in state government and finance have concluded that the Governor’s budget proposals are unrealistic. SUAA, at both the state and chapter levels, is closely following developments in this area and will take appropriate actions to protect the interests of our members. Representatives of our chapter have already met with Representative Hammond and Senator Sullivan to express our concerns and offer suggestions regarding FY 16 budget issues. 

SUAAction Update

Nick Pano

The 2015 SUAAction Fundraising Campaign is now underway. Soon you should be receiving information concerning your options to make contributions supporting this important activity. The funds raised by SUAAction provide monetary support for state legislators and candidates who are sympathetic to and supportive of our member’s interests. Given the continuing threats to the benefits we now enjoy or to new initiatives with the backing of both the Governor’s Office and some members of the General Assembly, we need to cement and expand the base of support for SUAA legislative priorities in Springfield. The SUAAction Fundraising Campaign provides an effective vehicle to achieve this objective. Please read carefully the forthcoming letter from the State SUAAction Co-Chairs describing the importance of this year’s SUAAction Campaign. Your support of this effort will be appreciated.

BENEFITS OFFICE

Bill Rupert


WIU HR Benefits department will be presenting annual Benefits Choice period information to retirees NOT on Medicare Advantage plans: 

Tuesday, May 5th, 2015

10:00am
Wesley Methodist Church Atrium 

MEMBERSHIP CO-CHAIRS

Patti Jones & Karen Helmers, Co-Chairs

Your WIU chapter of SUAA currently has 702 members.  Many of them are living in the area, but there are many who have moved to other parts of the country.  We want to remind our members that whenever you have a change of address, phone number, or e-mail, it helps us if you will contact us (and WIU) to update your complete and current information.  We maintain a database for quickly contacting our members when there is an important occurrence that needs your attention.  This information is shared with both our local chapter and the state organization. Contact either Patti Jones: 

pi-jones@wiu.edu or Karen Helmers: khelmers@comcast.net.

One other reminder for those who may be considering retiring this year:  If you are currently a dues deduction member, please remember to contact SURS and provide them with the signature to withhold the dues from your retirement benefit.  That is not automatically done for you when you retire, and while you are an active employee the university does the deduction.  


If you know of anyone who is interested in joining SUAA, please contact either Karen or Patti.  We are always happy to answer membership questions!
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